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MINUTES 
July 13, 2015
CHARLES MACK CITIZENS CENTER
Lake Norman Marine Commissioners Attending
Present:
John Marino


Chairman
Mark Lancaster


Iredell County

Morris Sample


Lincoln County
Bill Young


Mecklenburg County
John Gerke


Catawba County
Staff Present
Ron Shoultz


Executive Director

Bob Elliott


Assistant Director
Bill Johnson


Administrator
Call to Order:
Chairman Marino called the meeting to order and asked the audience to rise, face the flag and repeat together the Pledge of Allegiance.
Minutes

After a review of the minutes from the June 8, 2015 meeting, Commissioner Young made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Commissioner Sample seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously. 
Recognition

Chairman Marino stated that the Lake Norman Marine Commission wishes to honor Captain Gus Gustafson for his many contributions to Lake Norman and the Lake Norman Marine Commission. Captain Gus’s involvement with the navigational system on the lake, the development of several ordinances and the support to introduce grass eating carp to the lake are deeply appreciated. The LNMC thanked Captain Gus for his excellent service and extended to him best wishes with “fair winds and following seas”.
Reports – LNMC Executive Director
Ron Shoultz reported the following:
· There have been numerous ATON issues on the lake. He clarified that the shoal buoys, M2 and M4 are under the jurisdiction of Wildlife and has informed them of the need to reposition them.
· He welcomed the Cornelius PD who has taken over the water patrol of the southern part of the lake.

· The Lake is at a draught level stage 0 and there are no mandatory actions at this time other than voluntary water conservation efforts.

· Executive Director and Commissioner Lancaster visited the 150 Bridge worksite three weeks ago and were impressed with the depth of damage and corrective actions being implemented by DOT.
· Executive Director has been in communication with the Huntersville Fire Department regarding the need to have the channel system at Blythe Landing lighted with red and green lights. Also, the markers will be identified with a “BL” numbering. 
· Executive Director reviewed a listing of boater education courses which will be available to the public in the near future. These courses are posted on the LNMC website.

· The LNMC has been approached about litigation between the Lake Norman YMCA and a nearby property owner and the LNMC has reiterated its position on proper boat handling in accordance with current laws on Lake Norman. 
· The tragic accident on the 4th of July is still under investigation and the LNMC sends its condolences to the victim’s family.
Reports – Enforcement
Cornelius Police Department

Sergeant George Brenzey reported that he has been assigned to the newly formed lake patrol unit. In June there were 163 calls for service with 36 being incoming calls and 127 being officer initiated. A report was submitted to show a further breakdown of these calls.
Charlotte Mecklenburg Lake Patrol
Officer Echerd reported that there were 225 calls for service, 28 boats inspected, 18 boaters warned and 13 citations issued of which 1 was a no wake violations. CMLP has been assisting the Cornelius PD with its transition to taking over lake patrol in Mecklenburg County. New dispatchers were given an orientation to the lake areas patrolled by the CMLP.
Iredell County Sheriff
No report
Catawba County
In the absence of Deputy Styers, Chairman Marino read a written report as submitted by Catawba County. 
Lincoln County

No report
N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission
Officer Robertson communicated that the mobile intoxication unit, BAT Mobile, was present at Blythe Landing during the month with excellent results of no violations. On July 16, McGuire will be having its lake drill and numerous agencies will be in attendance. There has been numerous no wake calls especially in McCrary Creek area and citations and warnings have been issued. Officer Robertson gave an overview of the accident on July 4th and stated it was still under investigation. 
Reports – Lake Issues
Duke Energy
Joe Kluttz shared that the lake level is at 96.3 and target is 98. The lake level is down due to high temperatures and low rain. Evaporation rate is increasing. As stated earlier, the lake is in the 1st stage, Stage 0, with voluntary water conversation in effect. 
Coast Guard Auxiliary Division 26

No report 
Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron
Richard Todd reported on the boating classes held this last month as well as upcoming classes. To date, 121 students have attended the three programs. Vessel Safety Checks have been held at three marinas with 111 boats examined and 16 being failed. In August, the Co-Op Charting on Lake Norman will be conducted for all shoal markers and no wake buoys. This work should be done by 9/7/15. The 16th annual Youth Day Program is scheduled for 7/18/15 with 125 attendees expected. 
Mecklenburg County Parks and Rec.
No report
DOT/Highway 150 Bridge Repair

A representative from NCDOT presented an update on the 150 Bridge repair work. The deck is still being worked on and welding still needs to be done on structural steel on the underside of the bridge. It is anticipated that the work crew will be out of the water in two weeks. Deck repairs should be completed in three weeks. 
Water Quality/Erosion/Buffers/Illegal Discharge
Mecklenburg County Water Quality
No report 
ADOPT-an-Island Program
No report. 
NC Wildlife Federation
Commissioner Lancaster reported on the activities related to the 2015 NCWF Lake Norman HEP locations. A rock reef was formed in the McCrary Creek area which has resulted in good fishing. Also, Button Bushes have been planted on the islands off Brawley School Road. The annual Oyster Roast will be held this year in October with more information being announced later.
Catawba Riverkeeper Foundation
No report
Comments from the Public
Captain Cary Murphy, Queens Landing, thanked law enforcement and LNMC for the great support they provide on the lake. Captain Murphy asked a question about violations. There have been occasions where occupants of a pontoon boat will expose their buttocks suddenly and publically as a prank or gesture of disrespect, a practice called mooning. Since there are families with children on the charter boats, it is concerning that this mooning is being done and must be a violation of some nature. Can the charter boat captains take a picture with boat numbers and submit to law enforcement for action? Officer Robertson responded that the act must be done in the presence of law enforcement or they must have physical evidence. If not, then law enforcement cannot charge them with a violation. 
Committee Reports
ATON Committee
Commissioner Young reviewed the report which was provided to the commissioners. Three signs are on order. Several buoy lights need to be replaced. It was a fairly quiet month.
Hydrilla Committee

No report
The Boater Education

Commissioner Gerke referenced the previous reports given by Executive Director Shoultz and Power Squadron.  
Charter Boat Committee 
No report
No Wake Buoy
No report
Rafting Committee

No report
Applications

No-Wake Buoy Requests
None
Rafting Applications 
None
Variances
None
Other: 
None
FERC Applications
None




Administrative Matters 

The 2015 audit contract granted to J. Ronald Martin, PA must be approved by LNMC in accordance with a State Government contract format and submitted to the State Treasurer Office for final approval. Commissioner Gerke moved to approve the audit contract with J. Ronald Martin PA. Commissioner Sample seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. 
Chairman Marino thanked everyone for attending and asked for a motion to adjourn.
Commissioner Young made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Commissioner Sample seconded the motion. The motion was approved and the meeting was adjourned.

